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NEEDLESS SLAUGHTER 
. -· 

· It has been reported to the Fau...~a Protection Advisory 
Committee that a number of docile ·Mallee hens had been · 
slaughtered on a reserve near, lhrrogin. 

. . 

'The Cqmmi ttee is con:sidering the ap;ointment .. of .an 
honorary warden for the district and it is hoped that 
further killing of - protected birds will not take place. 

NOISY SCRUB BIRD AGAIN 

Western Australia is receiving worldwide.· 
recognition for its protection of the Noisy scrub bird. · The 
August issue of Oryx 1 the Journal of the Fauna Protection 
Society of Great Britain,carries as its first ·article 
referenc~ to the Two People Bay reserve. 

Letters of appreciation have been received from 
numerous overseas organisations including the Viorld Wildlife 
Fund which refers to a State, recognised for its progressive..:: 
ness in material development~ able to appreciate the value 
of conservation. 

SKIN DIVERS 

Local .craymen are apparently not the only ones 
claiming that skindiving fishermen are depleting cray 
grounds. A paragraph in "Fishing Nei.0,rs" for September 2, 1 966 ; 
reported that the Con1vmll Sea Fisheries Committee had · 
abandoned the idea of introducing laws to prevent crayfishing 
by skindivers. The Ministry for Agriculture, Fisheries and 
Food had refused to sanction such moves as they could not, 
it claimed, be justified on conservation grounds. 

GERALDTON 

The Geraldton (W.A.) Crayfishing Industry received 
a mention in the Fishing News International for August when 
it was described as one of Australia's most prominent 
crayfishing tovms. 


